
	

 
 
May 17, 2021 

 
 
Dear Viking Community: 

As we proceed into our ninth week of distance learning this school year, we hope all is well with you and your 
family.  As many of you are already aware, the provincial government has announced that the province-wide 
Stay-At-Home Order has been extended into June, and remote learning will continue until further notice. 

With the end of the school year arriving quickly, culminating tasks (in one or multiple components) will once 
again take the place of examinations.  As such, the following timelines have been established for Rainbow 
District School Board secondary schools: 

• until June 18th, students will continue to receive daily instruction of course content from their teachers; 
• until June 18th, students are expected to maximize these instructional opportunities in their courses 

in order to ensure that they are learning/consolidating as much of the course curriculum as possible 
this semester; 

• Week 1 (Period 1 and Period 2 classes) culminating activities will be assigned to students throughout 
the week of June 7th; culminating activity components will be completed outside of instructional hours 
by the end of the week; 

• Week 2 (Period 3 and Period 4 classes) culminating activities will be assigned to students throughout 
the week of June 14th; culminating activity components will be completed outside of instructional 
hours by the end of the week; 

• June 21st will be the last day of scheduled Week 1 (Period 1 and Period 2) classes, with any final 
one-day culminating activity components being assigned for same-day submission; 

• June 22nd will be the last day of scheduled Week 2 (Period 3 and Period 4) classes, with any final 
one-day culminating activity components being assigned for same-day submission; 

• June 23rd – 25th are days in which teaching staff may be connecting with students to conference 
about and wrap-up previously assigned culminating activities for further evaluation purposes; 

• June 23rd – 25th and June 28th are days in which teaching staff may be contacting parents/guardians 
to discuss the evaluation of the culminating activities, current semester outcomes, and/or next steps 
for our next school year.  

Please be advised that course-specific final evaluation information will be shared to students by way of 
classroom teachers.  Additionally, any further school-wide information regarding culminating activity 
distribution will be shared via our morning announcements videos, through our website, and through our 
weekly newsletters.  

As always, thank you for your patience as we continue on this learning journey together. 

Sincerely, 
LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL  
Per: 

 
CRAIG RUNCIMAN                                            
Principal                  


